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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

1) Does the Ministry have details of the number of firms who are run by or employ disabled solicitors?

2) What enquiries did the department make of solicitors firms as to the effect on disabled solicitors' ability to work as the result of the proposed changes to the number of legal aid duty contracts

3) How many firms of solicitors were contacted during the enquiries?

4) How many firms responded to any enquiries?

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the Ministry of Justice (MoJ) holds the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
In response to your Question 1, on whether the MoJ has details of the numbers of firms who are run by or employ disabled solicitors, I point you to Page 20 of a survey from 2010 from the Legal Services Research Centre, which is available on the MoJ website and provides this information. The report is available at the link attached: There has been no more recent survey since then.
http://www.justice.gov.uk/downloads/publications/research-and-analysis/lsrc/2011/2011-Diversity-Report.pdf
In respect of Questions 2 – 4, on 5 September 2013 we published Transforming Legal Aid: Next Steps - a public consultation document setting out our proposals for future legal aid contracts, including duty contracts.  At Annex F of that document we published an initial equality statement and invited views on that statement.  The statement also contained the data we hold in relation to the protected characteristics of criminal defence suppliers, including in relation to disability.  On 27 February 2014 we published the Government response to consultation, which included at Annex G our final equality statement, taking into account views expressed during the consultation.  We received a total of 2,317 responses to consultation (including 750 from solicitors).  The consultation document and response are available at:

https://consult.justice.gov.uk/digital-communications/transforming-legal-aid-next-steps
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents).
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